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Attachments:  

 

Recommendation: 

That the Township of Huron-Kinloss Committee of the Whole hereby receives for 

information Report Number CS-2022-07-45 prepared by Mike Fair, Director of 

Community Services. 

Background: 

Summer Student Hiring 

Summer student hiring has recently been completed.  

Point Clark Community Centre Digital Sign 

The digital communications sign has been partially unreadable due to worn LED 

components. 

Parks and Recreation Master Plan 

PRC consulting is proceeding with focus groups, visioning workshop, and community 

surveys. 

Discussion: 

Summer Student Hires 

Community Services has been advertising since February for Parks and Camp 

positions. Four additional resumes had been received for Parks, and one resume for 

camp. All students were interviewed. Brock Courtney was selected for the parks 

position and Ethan Glascott was selected for the Camp position. 



Point Clark Community Centre Digital Sign 

The Point Clark Digital sign has bee in need of repair since March of 2022. The south 

facing sign is unreadable. Cox Signs have indicated a supply issue for parts and have 

assured us that when parts arrive the digital sign will be repaired.  

Parks and Recreation Master Plan 

PRC consulting has completed focus groups meetings, and has a visioning workshop 

scheduled for Tuesday July 12th, 2022.  

Two hundred telephone surveys are being conducted in June, and links to the same 

survey will be circulated to all Huron-Kinloss residents through various 

communication methods including website, Facebook, direct email, and posters 

throughout the month of June.  

PRC is also providing pop up workshops for Summerfest in Lucknow, Picture night 

for Ripley Soccer and Baseball in Ripley, and Touch a truck in Point Clark. 

Financial Impacts: 

None at this time. 

Strategic Alignment / Link: 

We are a prosperous community that continues to grow in a sustainable manner 

 

We are a vibrant community that values our uniqueness and creativity. 

By creating places where people want to be 

 

We are a spirited community that takes pride in calling Huron-Kinloss home and 

welcoming others. 

By engaging in our community 

By retaining our youth 
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